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PROTECTION AND PERMANENCY TRANSMITTAL LETTER, 17-05
TO: 

Service Region Administrators



Service Region Administrator Associates



Service Region Clinical Associates



Regional Program Specialists



Family Services Office Supervisors

FROM:  
Gretchen Marshall, Assistant Director


Division of Protection and Permanency

DATE:  
June 23, 2017
SUBJECT:   Addendum to PPTL 17-03 Updates to SOP 4.5 Relative Evaluation and Placement
On June 1, 2017, PPTL 17-03 was issued regarding updates to SOP 4.5 Relative Evaluation and Placement.  Each non-parental relative who has accepted placement of a child due to abuse or neglect by the child’s biological or adoptive parent, is eligible for one time relative placement support benefits (RPSB).  The full amount of RPSB will be issued directly to the relative to support the initial placement.  RPSB is provided when temporary custody is granted to the relative. 
Guidelines regarding the appropriate process for staff to request RPSB funds have been added to SOP 4.5 Relative Evaluation and Placement.  Provisions include completion of the Relative Placement Support Benefit Payment Request form timely and submitting it via e-mail to the Division of Administration and Financial Management at rpsbdafm@ky.gov  for payment directly to the relative.  

This is not a new funding source, but since the process has changed, SSWs may request RPSB benefits for relatives who accepted placement and were granted temporary custody of a child within ninety (90) days prior to June 2, 2017.  RPSB is intended to provide for the child’s immediate needs, which are required to be documented in the relative home evaluation.
If you have any questions regarding this transmittal letter, please contact: 

Lucie Estill, Child Protection Branch Manager

Lucie.estill@ky.gov 
(502) 564-2136, ext. 3568
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